
 
 

 

Public Works Committee Meeting Agenda 

Monday, January 8, 2024, 5:30 p.m. 

Fillmore Conference Room – Thurber Building 

 

 
 

1. Public Works Committee Meeting Agenda, January 8, 2024, at 5:30 p.m. 

A. Meeting Notes from December 11, 2023 

B. City Engineer – Craig Britton: 

1. Pay Application #2 – West Chatfield Project 

2. Curb/Driveway Installation Winona Street 

C. Public Works: 

1. UV Repair 

2. Drying Beds 

3. Street Sweeper Replacement 

4. Bulk Fuel Tank System 

5. Water Tower Inspection 

6. Well Pump Maintenance 

7. Shade Tree Disease Letters Response 

D. Other: 

1. Burr Oak Extension 

2. Mountain Bike Skills Course 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Public Works Committee Meeting Notes                                 December 11, 2023 
 
Members Present: Councilors Mike Urban and Paul Novotny. 
Members Absent: None. 
Others Present: Brian Burkholder, Gavin Carr, Steven and Desiree Schlichter, Shane Fox, 

Craig Britton, Mitch Irish, and Michele Peterson. 
 

A. Meeting Notes from November 13, 2023: Meeting notes were reviewed. 
B. City Engineer – Craig Britton: 

a. Preliminary and Final Plat for Hilltop IV: Britton reviewed the findings from Planning & 
Zoning and the Preliminary Hearing. Requirements suggested included the following: 
Sidewalks remain as previously approved, Adhere to the Development Agreement. 
However due to slope and infrastructure a cul-de-sac would not be included as a 
requirement. A recommendation was made to forward the discussion to the Council and 
hold the hearing for the final plat. 

b. Development Agreement for Hilltop IV: Britton reviewed the recommendations for the 
development agreement. A recommendation was made to forward the discussion to the 
Council. 

c. Pay Application #5 Griffin Construction: Britton reviewed the pay request, 
recommending payment. It was noted that televising of the lines may be done yet this 
year, however the final lift of asphalt will be done in 2024. A recommendation was 
made to forward the pay request #5 to the City Council. 

C. Public Works: 
a. Sewer Repair: Steven Schlichter reported that both businesses and been spoken to 

regarding the grease that was found in the line. Griffin Construction provided an 
estimate of $24,674 to complete the repairs. Britton is working on applying for the 
permit from MNDOT to complete the work. A recommendation was made to forward 
the discussion to City Council tonight, so that repairs could be completed as soon as 
possible. 

b. Snowplow Policy: Brian Burkholder presented a draft snowplowing policy. A 
recommendation was made to forward to Council for January 8, 2024. 

c. UV Repair: Schlichter reported that research continues. 
d. Street Sweeper Replacement: Mitch Irish and Brian Burkholder presented different 

options for replacing the current street sweeper including equipment options and costs. 
Discussion will be continued in January. 

e. Bulk Fuel Tank System: Mitch Irish presented the idea of going away from purchasing 
fuel at the gas stations, and instead implementing a bulk fuel tank system. Irish noted 
that this type of system could provide for less items to track depending on options 
chosen. A % could be used to bill out average fuel usage charges. Discussion will be 
continued in January. 

D. Other: 
a. Burr Oak Extension: Discussion to be continued. 



b. Mountain Bike Skills Course: Member reviewed the memo with location options as well 
as design options. It was noted that Groen Park on the other side of the creek could be a 
great place with parking, bathrooms, and water in the near vicinity. Additionally, 
Enterprise drive could be a possible location. Discussion to be continued. 
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MEMORANDUM  

TO: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

FROM: CRAIG BRITTON 

SUBJECT: WEST CHATFIELD DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT – PAY REQUEST NO. 2 

DATE: DECEMBER 16, 2023 

CC: CITY ADMINISTRATOR, MICHELE PETERSON                                                                                                  

SUPERINTENDENT OF CITY SERVICES, BRIAN BURKHOLDER 

Action Requested: Consider payment of pay application number 2 in the amount of 
$12,000.00.  Work includes the installation of the concrete driveway and bituminous pavement 
patching.   

Background: Pearson Backhoe started work on the drainage improvement project in late July and 
substantially completed the project in the middle of August.  Subcontractors later came back to 
pour the concrete driveway and patch the bituminous pavement.  Most of the project went as 
planned, however, as they were installing the storm sewer up Hill Street, they encountered rock 
excavation for approximately 60 ft.  Pearson also dug around additional utility lines which took 
them additional time to install the storm sewer and removed some additional pavement that was 
in bad shape.  Since Pearson was working in the West Chatfield area, Brian asked them to extend 
a culvert, shape the drainage swale and place rip rap at the outlet of the culvert on the top of Hill 
Street.  That work was paid separately from the West Chatfield Drainage Improvement Project.  
The original contract amount for the project was $105,995 and with the additional work (rock 
excavation, utilities and additional patching) the project was $5,508 over the original bid. 

1. Pay Application 1 - $99,503 

2. Pay Application 2 - $12,000 

3. Total - $111,503   

Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Craig Britton 





 

 

  

MEMORANDUM  

TO: CHATFIELD PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE  

FROM: CRAIG BRITTON 

SUBJECT: DRIVEWAY AT 814 WINONA STREET 

DATE: JANUARY 3, 2024 

CC: CITY ADMINISTRATOR, MICHELE PETERSON                                                                  

SUPERINTENDENT OF CITY SERVICES, BRIAN BURKHOLDER 

Action Requested: Staff is seeking input from the Public Works Committee members on the curb 
opening that was removed as part of the 2023 Street Improvement Project. 

Background: There was an existing curb opening on the Prospect Street side of house 814 Winona 
Street prior to the 2023 Street Improvement Project.  Since the curb opening didn’t lead to anything 
on the property it was decided to remove the curb opening and short driveway apron and replace the 
curb with high-back curb.  Following the placement of the high-back curb the property owners 
husband reached out to City Staff asking why the driveway was removed and wanted to know if it 
could be placed back in approximately the same location.  Brian and I met with him to explain the 
reasons why it was removed and he explained the reasons that he wanted it placed back the way it 
was.  His reasons included the following. 

1. The driveway provided access for emergency vehicles. 

2. A house may be built on the lot in the future. 

3. The driveway provided access for contractors to work on the house, possibly to build a deck 
in the future. 

Below are the responses Brian and I gave the resident at time we met with him on-site. 

1. Emergency Vehicle Access – We explained that if their house was on fire, the fire trucks 
would not likely use the driveway because the heat of the fire would prevent them from 
getting that close.  Brian explained that they would string hoses from the fire hydrants to 
fight the fire.  In the event there was a need for an ambulance, they would likely access the 
house from Winona Street and go to the front door. 

2. Future House – If a house was to be built there in the future, the lot would need to be split to 
create a new parcel.  A 12 ft driveway is very narrow and would likely need to be expanded, 
meaning that the curb would need to be removed and replaced anyway.  Also, it is unlikely 
that the driveway would be poured in the correct location.  If the garage was on the upper 
side of the lot (which they typically are) the driveway would need to be relocated further 
north to line up with the garage. 

3. Contractor Access – This would be a relatively short period of time, so we didn’t feel this 
was a good reason to have a permanent opening for a temporary situation.  If contractors 



 

 

needed to jump the curb they could place a narrow wedge that could be set in front of the 
curb so they could more easily drive over the curb. 

It is good practice to reduce the number of curb openings that don’t have driveways behind them 
because there’s a possibility of wash out behind the curb.  However, there were a couple of curb 
openings that were allowed on the street project.  These were corner lot owners that wanted to have 
access for storage of a boat and trailer. 

Originally it seemed like the resident was fine with our reasoning and said that he understood if the 
City didn’t allow it to be placed back.  However, the resident recently contacted Mayor McBroom 
and stated that he in fact wanted the curb opening installed.  The cost of removing and replacing the 
12 ft of curb is estimated to be approximately $1,500. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Craig Britton 
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INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM  

TO: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE  

FROM: STEVEN SCHLICHTER  

SUBJECT: Reed Bed Update  
DATE: 12/22/2023 

 

Action Requested: To start killing off all reeds in the WWTF reed beds. 
 
Background:   About 2 years ago the non-native reeds we have were put on the 
Prohibited Invasive Species list.  This means when we go to haul out our biosolids we must 
kill off the reeds and find a new plant that can replace the reeds.  With new information my 
initial plan of cleaning out one or two beds then replanting a new plant in those beds will not 
work.  We will need to kill off all the reeds before we can replant anything in any of the 
beds.   
 Killing off the non-native reeds has been difficult.  We have started spraying one bed 
2 years ago and we still have some reeds growing in there. Other Cities have found that even 
after hauling the sludge out the roots from the reeds that are left in the sand can regrow and 
old seed can sprout.  Because of this I believe we need to start killing off all the beds as soon 
as possible so we can get the beds hauled out when we are able to, then make sure no new 
reeds are growing.  At that point we will be able to replant the bed that has been cleaned out 
with a new plant.     
 We have six reed beds at the WWTF.  I am looking at hauling out one bed a year.  
That means this will be a 6-year process to get all the sludge hauled out and maybe a year or 
two after that to make sure the last beds do not have any regrowth and the establishment of 
new plants.  One of the purposes of the reeds is to help with the smell of the biosolids and 
they do a great job of this but now we are looking at killing them off.  This creates a 
problem.  We currently do get some complaints every spring when the wind is out of the 
south about the smell until the new reeds begin to regrow and the smell goes away.  Killing 
off our reed beds means this will be a problem all spring, summer and fall for 6 to 8 years. 
  
 
   
Thank you for your time, 

Steven Schlichter 

WWTF Superintendent  
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MEMORANDUM  

TO: CHATFIELD PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

FROM: RYAN PRIEBE, WATER SUPERINTENDENT 

SUBJECT: WATER TOWER INSPECTION 

DATE: 1/3/24 

 

Action Requested-   Approve service with KLM Engineering for 
tank inspections, and service work on our water tower 
for $3,000.  

Background- We signed an agreement with them in 2018 for a 
price of $3,000 and they said they will honor that price.  We will 
be doing an R.O.V. inspection which entails a robotic camera will 
inspect the water tower and will not be a dry tank clean out.   

 



2016 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026 2027
Old Territorial Tank 2,500$          $2,800 $3,200

Old Territorial Reservoir $2,800 $3,200

South Reservoir $275,000

Water Tower 2,500$          $2,800 $3,000

Total 5,000$        -$            -$            2,800$     5,600$   275,000$     -$             3,000$     -$       6,400$   -$       297,800$     

Scope of Work

Water Tower 2016 Dry tank Cleanout/remove  CP

Old Territorial Tank 2021 ROV Inspection

Old Territorial Reservoir 2021 ROV Inspection

Water Tower 2024 ROV Inspection

South Reservoir 2022 Full reconditioning interior and exterior/no containment

Old Territorial Reservoir 2026 5 year AWWA Inspection

Old territorial Tank 2026 2 year warranty inspection

South Reservoir  2025 2 year warranty inspection

Chatfield, MN Water Storage CIP
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Memorandum 

To: Public Works Committee 

From: Michele Peterson 

Date: January 4, 2024 

Shade Tree Disease Letter Responses 

Letters have been sent out, and response has been very good. However there are a couple of properties that 

have not responded to certified letters requesting the property owner to note wether or not they will remove 

the tree or if they would like the city to complete the contract for removal. The ordinance states: 

Sec. 32-26. - Procedures for removal of infected trees and wood. 

a) Tree inspector's investigation, notice, and reports. Whenever the tree inspector finds with reasonable 

certainty that the infestation exists in any tree or wood in any public or private place in the city, he shall 

proceed as follows: 

1. If the tree inspector finds that the danger of infestation of other trees is not imminent, he shall 

make a written report of his finding to the city council which shall proceed by: 

a) Abating the nuisance as a public improvement; or 

b) Abating the nuisance as provided in subsections (b) and (c) of this section. 

2. If the tree inspector finds that the danger of infestation of other trees is imminent, he shall 

notify the abutting property owner by certified mail that the nuisance will be abated within a 

specified time, not less than five days from the date of mailing of such notice. The tree inspector 

shall immediately report such action to the city council, and after the expiration of the time 

limited by the notice he may abate the nuisance. 

b) City council action. 

1. Upon receipt of the tree inspector's report required by this subsection, the city council shall by 

resolution order the nuisance abated. Before action is taken on such resolution, the city council 

shall publish notice of its intention to meet to consider taking action to abate the nuisance. This 

notice shall be mailed to affected property owners and published once no less than one week 
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prior to such meeting. The notice shall state the time and place of the meeting, the streets 

affected, the action proposed, the estimated cost of the abatement, and the proposed bases of 

assessment, if any, of costs. 

2. At such hearing or adjournment thereof, the city council shall hear property owners with 

reference to the scope and desirability of the proposed project. 

3. The city council shall thereafter adopt a resolution nullifying or confirming the original resolution 

with such modifications as it considers desirable and provide for the doing of the work by day 

labor or by contract. 

c) Tree inspector's records. The tree inspector shall keep a record of the costs of abatements done under 

this subsection for which assessments are to be made, stating and certifying the description of the land, 

lots, or parcels involved, and the amount chargeable to each. 

d) On or before October 15 of each year the clerk shall list the total unpaid charges for each abatement 

against each separate lot or parcel to which they are attributable under this subsection. The city council 

may then assess and spread the charges or any portion thereof against the property involved as a 

special assessment, pursuant to the law for certification to the county auditor and collection the 

following year along with current taxes. 

Action Requested: Approved creation of a resolution to be presented to the Council, and recommend Council 

call a hearing to consider abatement of the infected trees.  
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